


features with potential for crevice dwelling roosting bats and lacked access points for species
preferring open loft voids.

Photo 1: The existing struc ture was found to be
in a good state of repair.

Photo 2: Roof tiles were found to be tightly
overlapped.

Internally, traditional bitumen roofing felt was evident over roof timbers and rockwool insulation was
present within the loft void. No evidence of bats was found.

Photo 3: Roof void with chimney visible.

Assessment

No designated site will be directly or indirectly impacted by development activities. In terms of bat
roosts, the structure was considered to offer negligible potential for roosting bats. The rationale for
this was a lack of gaps and crevices at roof edges as well as the tightly fitting nature of the reproduction
roof tiles.

Roosting bats are not considered to constitute a constraint to development and no further surveys
are considered necessary. However, given the location of the building near extensive areas of
woodland habitat it is recommended that a precautionary approach is taken during initial construction
works. The roof should be stripped in the presence of an ecologist and if signs of bats are found, works
should cease, and advice should be sought from Natural England.




